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We are happy to share Sacro Speco with 
you and want to make sure you don’t miss 
an issue!  If you need to update your 
contact information or are receiving 
multiple copies of the newsletter, 
contact jlesanche@osbchicago.org or 
773.764.2413 x241. If you know 
someone who is not receiving the 
newsletter who would like to be included 
in a future mailing, please encourage them 
to contact us with their current name and 
address. Thank you and enjoy this issue!

Sacro Speco is a publication of  the Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago
We are Benedictine women called to seek God in prayer and community, 
serving where there is need. Sacro Speco is a biannual publication of the 
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago for Oblates, Alumnae, and friends of the 
community.  

Editorial Staff: 
Siobhan O’Neill Meluso smeluso@osbchicago.org
Joanne Spata jspata@osbchicago.org

St. Scholastica Monastery
7430 N. Ridge Blvd.
Chicago, IL 60645
773.764.2413
Website: osbchicago.org
Twitter: /OSBChicago
Facebook: /BenedictineSistersofChicago
Instagram: Benedictine_Sisters_of_Chicago
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Sister Judith Murphy, OSB
Prioress

so  far  we ar e  we l l
do ing  a l l  that  we ’r e  asked
wonder ing  what  we wi l l  l ear n
when th i s  too  has  passed

Dear Friends, 
In spring 2020, prioress members of the Conference of Benedictine Prioresses were asked to share about our early re-
sponses to the threat of COVID-19 in our monasteries.  Barbara Rinehart, OSB, the prioress of House of Bread Monastery 
in Nanaimo, British Columbia, responded with the concise poem above.

Now, after months of living with the reality of the pandemic, the query Barbara raised continues to probe our understand-
ings of the pandemic and of its implications for our world, “wondering what we will learn.” Here in our monastery, at 
Easter time several in our St. Joseph Court Infirmary were found to have COVID and we were all tested shortly thereafter; 
more than half of the community eventually were found to test positive, some asymptomatic and some with symptoms; 
some were hospitalized and are recovered or recovering.  Some had symptoms and were able to recover at home here.  
We have grieved two deaths from COVID.  We were hit hard by the pandemic. With the rest of the world, we have en-
dured and continue to endure the disciplines of wearing masks, watching our social distances, and frequent hand-washing, 
gloves, and careful sanitizing of surfaces throughout the house, all this to mitigate the spread and severity of COVID while 
a vaccine is being developed.

We have slowly come to appreciate learning new behaviors and habits that help protect ourselves and one another.  In 
our retreat days in June, we took the opportunity to share how much we had missed table conversation during the weeks 
and months when we did without it while taking meals alone; and now we appreciate having again more opportunities 
for interaction as a community.  Our common prayer keeps us mindful of the human condition and our reliance on God’s 
gracious presence.  We grieve our lack of singing that is usually a meaningful part of our experience in prayer together. 
We can be grateful for God’s ongoing creation of each of us in our daily living of faith, hope, and love-- even through the 
pandemic when we experience that much more our unity with the rest of humanity.  

“What will we learn when this too has passed?” Perhaps because of a change of pace day to day, we have opportunities to 
pay more attention to the human realities that fill the media and are daily more apparent: persons of color suffering and 
dying from the disease at a higher rate, receiving different levels of care; one’s zip code may predict the quality of medical 
care one receives, not just during the pandemic; there is often a difference in air quality, and the quality of housing, educa-
tion, social services, job opportunities, and civic life. 

“What will we learn when this too has passed?”  We, like many people of faith and good will find ourselves called to find 
ways to do better as a human community as we go forward together. To find ways to lean into responsible solutions for 
these issues and more: the effects of climate change that threaten our common home; global migration in search of safe 
and supportive places to live and raise families; concern for the vulnerable.  Issues of justice seem clearer and intercon-
nected.  May our loving God support all of humanity at this time of such challenge and hope.

Know that we pray daily for all of you and about these issues and those that remain as yet in search of words.

Peace,
                                                                                                                                                      

Judith Murphy, OSB
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Letter from the Prioress



Congratulations to Sister Vivian Ivantic, OSB! She celebrated 
her 107th birthday, preserving her title as “the oldest living 

Benedictine in the world.” For over 86 years, she has been a 
Benedictine Sister of  Chicago who graces us daily with her deep 
wisdom and unwavering faith.                                                              

For three days at the end of  August, Sister Belinda Monahan, 
OSB, along with representatives from four additional Mid-

west monasteries, co-hosted a virtual Benedictine Discernment 
Retreat. During this collaborative endeavor, the young women 
attendees joined in prayer, conversation, and virtual connection. 
They shared creative energy and came away with new perspec-
tives.

The Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago continued to advocate for 
social justice issues throughout the month of  September. 

From Sept. 4 - Oct. 5, they joined the world in prayer to mark 
The Season of  Creation and the fifth anniversary of  Laudato Si’. 
Then, during our annual Labor Day commissioning ceremony, 
each Sister received her yearly ministry assignments which in-
cluded an additional prayer request for “issues at the intersection 
of  racism, migration, and climate reality.” The death of  Breonna 
Taylor sparked nationwide outrage, and the Sisters gathered on 
the front steps of  the monastery on September 23rd to join 
Chicago’s citywide moment of  silence in remembrance of  her 
life. Finally, World Day of  Migrants and Refugees found Sisters 
and Brothers of  Immigrants (SBI) members Sister Benita Coffey, 
OSB and Oblate Kathlyn Myers, participating in the public stand 
at the intersection of  Milwaukee Ave. and Belmont in the Logan 
Square neighborhood.

Early in the month, neighborhood people who garden in our 
shared public plot organized a small ceremony to celebrate 

this year’s harvest and express gratitude for the Sisters’ gener-
osity in allowing them to grow vegetables and flowers. They 
presented Sister Rita Nowak, OSB, with an exquisite bouquet of  
wildflowers grown on the St. Scholastica Monastery land before 
she led them in a group prayer. 

On October 2nd, Mahatma Gandhi’s birthday and the Inter-
national Day of  Non-Violence, Social Justice Promoter, 

Sister Benita Coffey, OSB, organized a Silent Peace Walk directly 
along Ridge Blvd. Several Alumnae, Oblates, neighbors, and 
friends came together in solidarity for peace. Silent Peace Walks, 
a centuries-old tradition, is a participatory movement dedicated 
to supporting transformation and peace among individuals, 
relationships, and communities through the universal language 
of  silence.

 Community Archivist Sister Virginia Jung, OSB had the 
pleasure of  presenting for the Chicago Area Archivists 

Unconference on October 30 where local archivists convened 
virtually to share sessions from conferences cancelled due to the 
pandemic. Channelling Pope PIus VI’s inspirational words, Sister 
Virginia highlighted religious archives: how they document the 
passage of  God through our world and serve a pastoral function. 
Read more about Sister Virginia’s presentation on our blog: www.
osbchicago.org/blog

 
Chicago area members of  Communicators for Women 

Religious (CWR) organized the 2nd Annual Meet Our 
Sisters Tour, a collaborative National Vocation Awareness Week 
(NVAW) event designed to raise the visibility of  hundreds of  
Catholic sisters who live and serve in Chicagoland. For seven 
days, from November 1 - 7, the Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago 
premiered a video on the OSBChicago YouTube channel high-
lighting architectural features and design descriptions of  the St. 
Scholastica Chapel. Utilizing still photos and voiceover narrative 
by the Sisters, this video series offers a virtual tour of  the entire 
chapel. The script used in the production was primarily written 
over eighty years ago when Mother Imelda Fischer, OSB Prioress 
of  the Benedictine Sisters of  Chicago (1921-1941) described the 
commissioned chapel murals in the community newsletter. She 
chronicled how, in 1938, artist Josef  Steinhage completed the 
artwork reminiscent of  the Maria Laach monastery in Germany, 
well known for Beuronese art, a modification of  the Byzantine 
style. Approximately half  a century later, in 1993, Sister Vivian 
Ivantic, OSB, then the community archivist, compiled the “Mu-
rals of  St. Scholastica Chapel Explanations.” These historical 
writings, along with newer material from the 1988 chapel restora-
tion, serve as the narrative voiceover in each video. We welcome 
you to view the Virtual Chapel Tour on our YouTube channel: 
https://bit.ly/2Hb7mQO

Monastery News
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     Sister Mary Ann O’Ryan from St. Sym-
phorosa Parish Chicago, attended Mount 
Assisi High School in Lemont, IL and 
entered St. Scholastica Monastery during 
the fall of 1960. On July 11, 1961, she 
received the habit as a Benedictine Sister 
of Chicago and the religious name Sister 
Veronica. Following the novitiate year, she 
made first profession on August 16, 1962, 
and then was enrolled at Mundelein Col-
lege. 
     As a young and carefully supervised 
teacher, she began her long career as an 
educator at Queen of All Saints (1963-64; 
1970-73), St. Hilary (1964-65; 1973-74; 
Principal 1974-1980), St. Scholastica 
Academy (Dean of Students 1980-82, So-
cial Studies Teacher 1998-2012, Children 
of Peace (1994-98).  

	 Elected Prioress of the Benedic-
tine Sisters of Chicago in 1982 she served 
four years. At her installation, she shared 
a cherished verse from the prophet 
Micah: “This is what Yahweh asks of you, 
only this: that you act justly, love tenderly, 
and walk humbly with your God.” This 
clearly guided her not only in that role, 
but in all the other important positions 
that she held. As treasurer of the commu-
nity since 2012, Sister Mary Ann has been 
President of Illinois Treasurers of Religious 
Institutes.    
     She passed away on October 5, 2020. 
To read more about Sister Mary Ann's 
dedicated life, visit our news blog at 
www.osbchicago.org/news and look for 
her story posted on October 8th. 

Sister Mary Ann O'Ryan, OSB
(1942-2020)

“...in memory of  her.”
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     Sister Victoria (Lorenzia) Marconi, 
OSB, a native of St. Marys, PA, entered 
the Benedictine Sisters of Elk County at 
St. Joseph Monastery, in January of 1944. 
She professed first vows on July 12, 1945 
and perpetual vows on August 24, 1948. 
The Rite of Consecration of Virgins was 
reintroduced in the time of Pope Pius XII 
around 1950 and Sister Victoria partici-
pated in this Rite on the 13th anniversary 
of her vows. 
     Her 69 years of active ministry were 
primarily in teaching first graders. Sister 
corresponded with many of them until 
the time of her recent unexpected death.  
     In 2013, the Benedictine community 
at St. Joseph Monastery could no longer 
remain an independent monastery. Sister 

Victoria asked to transfer to the Benedic-
tine Sisters of Chicago and began her first 
year of residence in St. Joseph Court, the 
Infirmary at St. Scholastica Monastery, 
Chicago.   
     Sister Victoria will be remembered as 
a self-aware and humble person, who 
was quick to forgive others. Her welcom-
ing personality caused her to be loved by 
many people. She had a good memory 
and held each new acquaintance as a 
friend.   
     She passed away on November 5, 
2020. To read more about Sister Victoria’s 
dedicated life, visit our news blog at 
www.osbchicago.org/news and look for 
her story posted on November 9th. 

Sister Victoria Marconi, OSB
(1922-2020)

“...in memory of  her.”

SHARE YOUR THOUGHTS
If you have a letter you would like to share here, 
please contact: 

Email smeluso@osbchicago.org with subject line 
“For Sacro Speco Letters.” 

Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Attn: Sacro Speco Newsletter
7430 N. Ridge Blvd.
Chicago, IL 60645

We will publish letters as space permits.

Letters From YouLetters From You
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O n August 25, after morning mass at Christ the King 
Church in Colorado, Sister Mary Susan Remsgar, OSB, the 
Associate Oblate Director for the Pueblo group, led the Ob-
lation Ceremony to officially welcome four new members. 
Please join us in congratulating Abbey Algiene, Patty Lowry, 
Annie Ronquillo, and Eleanor Sanchez. According to Sister 
Mary Susan, "Pastor Fr. John Ozella celebrated the morning 
liturgy in honor of St Benedict and gave a moving homily 
highlighting the core values in the Holy Rule, emphasizing 
how Benedictines strive to be ‘really real.’” 
	 “My journey to this point was a long and winding 
road, “ says new member Annie Ronquillo. “It started when 
I first visited a Benedictine monastery in Pecos, NM.  I was 
deeply affected by a feeling of joy and peace. I returned 
twice before the call to become an oblate became obvious.  
After I met with the Benedictine group in Pueblo, much 
closer to my home, I began the year’s journey and now I am 
an oblate. This opportunity means I now find Jesus in daily 
psalms, lectio divina, and in every person I encounter. I now 
work for the good of others more than for my own.”
	 Linda Lewandosky and  Nancy Labiak made their 
Oblations via Zoom and the Sisters celebrated the cer-
emony following mass on December 6. “My journey to 
become a Benedictine Oblate has given me a precious gift – 
a community that supports my call to live a radical life; a life 
where Jesus' words "Our Father" can be lived in all its layers 
and textures. The Benedictine community gives me the 
strength to resist the "Me" culture and become part of the 
"Us" culture, providing a framework to live my life. I get to 
learn from all those who have lived the Rule these last 1500 
years,” shares Linda Lewandosky.

	 “St. Benedict’s Rule emphasizing hospitality seems 
to be a lost value today —  yet it is alive and well in the 
Benedictine way of Life . The isolation of Covid-19 has been 
more bearable because of the stalwart companioning of 
my Oblate mentor, Barbara Boland, who has shepherded 
me through my formation via Facetime. I have also been 
buoyed by the monthly Oblate Zoom meetings of prayer 
followed by deep sharing and discussion. Through these, 
I’ve connected more deeply with my fellow Oblates perhaps 
because of our shared vulnerability,” said Nancy Labiak.

	 Monthly Zoom gatherings for the Chicago and 
Pueblo groups, support Oblates as they integrate Benedic-
tine values in their daily lives. The meetings provide hope 
during a pandemic in a world riddled with uncertainty and 
separation.

If you are interested in learning more, please contact 
Sister Benita Coffey, OSB, Director of Oblates, at 
bcoffey@osbchicago.org or 773.764.2413 x327.     

	
     

L to R: Sister Benita with new Oblates Linda Lewandosky, Nancy Labiak, Prioress, 
Sister Judith Murphy, OSB at the 2019 Oblation when they became candidates.

Left to Right: Oblate candidates Eleanore Sanchez, Abbey Algiene, and 
Ann Wright Ronquillo with Sister Mary Susan Remsgar, OSB, in Pueblo, CO. 

Oblate News
St. Scholastica Monastery Welcomes Six New Oblates

L to R: Sister Benita with new Oblates Linda Lewandosky, and her Oblate mentor 
Kathlyn Myers, Nancy Labiak, and her Oblate mentor Barbara Boland with Prior-
ess, Sister Judith Murphy, OSB at the Dec. 6 virtual Oblation (Chicago, IL).



	

What do Nancy Bryers, SSA class of ’72, Jill Beaumont 
Bergner ’60, Peggy McCarthy ’70, Patricia Crowley ’57, and 
Kathy Leuschner Riordan ’61 have in common?

	 Each of these women has opened her heart to 
young women from different countries seeking asylum in 
our country.  Bethany House of Hospitality is the crossroads 
for them:  Nancy as a volunteer financial manager from the 
beginning; Peggy and Kathy as companions to individual 
women from Eritrea and Sudan respectively; Jill as a regular 
volunteer, coming to cook meals and converse with the 
residents & staff and Sister Patricia as one of the founders 
and board chair.

	 Bethany House is a residential program for young 
women who have come here alone as children.  When they 
turn 18, without Bethany House, they would be in adult 
detention.  48 young women and 9 small children have 
been welcomed to our country by these alums and others.  
Nancy loved to stop by with treats on weekends when the 
house was in Bartlett, IL.  Peggy and Kathy keep in touch 
regularly by phone with Feven and Maissa respectively 
and welcome their “companion” to pre-Covid family 
gatherings.  “Companioning” sometimes involves visits 
to Thrift Stores, responding to requests, accepting gifts, 
gradually developing a trusting relationship, and generally 
being supportive.  Kathy has been tutoring Maia (not her 
real name) in English.  Maia, in turn, sometimes brings a 

Sudanese meal to Kathy and her husband.  Peggy spends 
time with Feia (not her real name) about once a month 
– outside, of course, post-Covid.   These relationships are 
both enriching and very special as well as challenging.  Jill’s 
presence in the house, which moved to Hyde Park in late 
2019, is treasured by staff.  She comments that these young 
women, in spite of the courageous and lonely journeys 
they have endured to come here, are just like other 
young persons here – growing up and longing for both 
independence and belonging.

When asked what advice they would offer to prospective 
volunteers to Bethany House, Jill and Nancy both said “just 
go ahead and do it!”.   Kathy spoke of how rewarding it is 
and that it is not a chore for her or for her family. Peggy 
commented on the need for patience as the process of 
building trust takes time.  Each young woman has been 
through a lot prior to coming to Bethany House and her 
story unfolds very, very gradually.  

Learn more about Bethany House of Hospitality: 
bethanyhouseofhospitality.com
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Alumnae Accompany 
Assylum Seekers

Virtually Together-
Alumnae Reflect on 
the 2020 SSA Chicago 
Reunion	
	 "I enjoyed the reunion and being class 
representative despite the fact that there were only 
three from the class of '50 attending.  Joanne had a lot to 
contribute as she has had an interesting life.  Yvonne came 
to SSA late, as a sophomore I think, and I never knew her 
very well.  It was really nice  that Sr. Benita joined us since 
she was only one year ahead of us. We had a good time and 
I'm happy that we could meet. I would happily do it again. 
My daughter, Ann Cusick Spittle (Mrs. Brian) graduated in 
1975, went to Univ. of Notre Dame and is now Director 
of Graduate Recruitment and Admissions at DePaul.  My 
granddaughter is Hannah Cusick who was Valedictorian 
for the Class of 2012.  She went to U of I and then to  
Harvard for a master's degree in Landscape Architecture. 
There are eleven of us, some related through marriage, 
who graduated from SSA.  That would be my daughter 
and me, two daughters-in-law, my husband's two sisters, a 
daughter-in-law's (Hannah's mom) four sisters and a niece 
who entered late because of a family move.  I have so many 
stories." - Peggy Cusick class of 1950
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	 "Right after our 45th reunion, we began to look 
toward our 50th reunion. In private conversations and 
over Facebook we began to formulate what our reunion 
weekend would look like- activities, hotels, connections, 
communication- all with an eye on re-connecting with 
classmates that we may not have seen in decades. 
	 Even after Covid set in, we assigned class reps 
and formed a reunion committee. Of course, no one 
knew how Covid would play out. So, we proceeded with 
the assumption that we would be able to have in- person 
activities. Through Zoom, email and texting (none of which 
existed when we graduated), we were able to meet as 
a committee, hunt down and visit with classmates, and 
update our class list     
	 We were disappointed when it became clear that 
our reunion would be a remote event on Zoom, but we 
hoped for the best, while continuing to plan activities for 
a time in the future when we would be able to connect in 
person. 

	 Luckily, the Zoom reunion far exceeded our 
expectations! Somewhere around 40 classmates 
participated and within the 2 hours, most everyone had an 
opportunity to speak and share their life’s story. On the one 
hand, we were unable to visit one-on-one or at length with 
anyone, but on the other hand, ladies who live across the 
country and may not have been able to travel to Chicago 
were able to participate and that was more than a fair 
trade-off. 
	 The monastery Alumnae staff who helped organize 
the reunions did a good job in re-imagining these reunions 
in the face of the Covid restrictions. With very few glitches, 
our class spent a wonderful couple of hours, re-connecting 
and sharing. Although we are not done- we plan to have an 
in- person celebration- as soon as it is safe to do so, we are 
grateful for the Zoom event we were able to have. It was a 
terrific opening act." -Di Murphy class of 1970
(Other SSA relatives of Di include her mother, Margaret 
Mary Schriver Murphy ‘44 and her sisters, Kathie Murphy 
Anderson ‘68 and Milissa Murphy Larsen ‘77)

"A handful of alumnae came together virtually on 
September 19th in a way we never could have imagined 
on our graduation day in 1960. There we were, face to 
face with one another, compliments of the internet and 
Zoom, two unheard of technologies in those days and quite 
breathtaking when you think about it! We virtually shared 
many life stories - enough to fill a book or two or more to 
overflowing. Well lived lives - uniquely our own – blessed 
with the spirit of St. Scholastica and St. Benedict. We shared 
a little more than an hour together talking about our life’s 
adventures. But what about our classmates not able to be 
with us?  We missed seeing every one of them and hearing 
their stories! Allowing ourselves to dream a little, perhaps 
more of us will be together for our 65th.  For after all, ‘We 
are the stuff dreams are made of…’  William Shakespeare’s 
“The Tempest.” Keep dreaming, Class of 1960! "
- Sandy Oldershaw McLaughlin SSA Chicago '60

Sandy Oldershaw McLaughlin's brother, Father Bob Oldershaw, is 
pictured (at right) visiting Sister Vivian Ivantic, OSB on her 107th 
Birthday in the St. Scholastica gardens this past August. Fr. Older-
shaw has been a long time celebrant and confessor to the Benedic-
tine Sisters of Chicago who reside in our St. Joseph Court Infirmary. 
We are grateful for his friendship and ministry to us!

The class of 1950 (top left) 
and the class of 1960 (bottom 
right) celebrate Reunion 2020!



St. Scholastica Academy, Chicago

Elizabeth J. Heffernan (1940) (*3/17/2020), 
aunt of Mary Graehling (1979)
Patricia Forgie Carter (1945), mother of          
deceased Colleen Kelly (1968) and Patricia
Battaglia (1973)
Rosalie Stanton Clary (1946)
Marilyn Jean Halvorsen (1948)
Carol J. Pauly (1953), sister of Nancy 
Gutreuter (1955)
Shirley Lewandowski Heinzel (1954)
Barbara Jane Bolton Kohn (1954), sister of 
deceased Mary Louise Bruenning (1959)
Patricia Malone Darnell (1955)
Sister Ann Diettrich, OSB (1957), aunt of 
Nancy Diettrich Gillis (1974) and Linda
Diettrich Rush (1975)
Graham Neil Heikes, husband of Judith 
Cogan Heikes (1957)
Sande Shelley Bolan (1958)
Thomas Meyers, husband of Patricia Rocol 
Meyers (1959)
Patricia Langelund Funk (1961), sister of 
deceased Nancy Langelund Sedin (1958)

Philip R. Murtaugh, brother of Helen               
Murtaugh (1961)
Pamela Yost O’Brill (1962), sister of             
deceased Judith Yost Mason (1956)
Valerie Antoinette Varnes (1964)
Mary Elizabeth Gordon Bihler (1965) 
(*12/23/2019)
Mary Angela Densberger Christien, mother 
of Mary Lynn Christien Bower (1967),
Carol E. Christien Brown (1969) and Nancy 
Christien-Zidek (1973)
Prudence Terranova Aiello, mother of Linda 
M. Aiello (1968) and Veronica Aiello Contri 
(1969) 
Juliann Kaspari Stanich (1968), sister of 
Dorothy Kaspari Ross (1973)
Genevieve E. “Penny” Colleran, mother 
of Mary Louise Baldwin (1971), Colleen       
Smyrniotis (1973), deceased Regina Ernst 
(1975), Eileen Wright (1977) and Kathleen 
Timotijevic (1983)
Mary Catherine McKenna, mother of 
deceased Kathleen McKenna (1974), 
Maureen Healy (1977), and Eileen Knuerr 
(1981)

Eileen Ward Quinlan, mother of Peggy 
Quinlan Cooney (1979), Mary Quinlan Kovats 
(1980) and Therese Quinlan McCarthy (1983)

St. Scholastica Academy, Cañon City

Myriah Stinson (1996), sister of Natalee 
Stinson Brace (1998)

The above represents notices received 
July 1, 2020 – November 2, 2020.
* Denotes that death was prior to July 1, 
2020 but we received notice of their death in 
the last several months.

In Memoriam   

2020 Virtual St. Scholastica Alumnae Reunion!
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An Interview with Jerome McDonnell 
Award-winning journalist, radio host, and environmental activist
by Joanne Spata
A familiar voice over the air-waves and the next 
honoree to be the recipient of the Benedictine Sisters of 
Chicago’s Spirit of St. Benedict Award, Jerome McDonnell 
has been a force in Chicagoland for the conservation of our 
environment for almost forty years. He is an award-winning 
journalist, radio host and environmental activist, using his 
talents to help promote the environmental protection of 
the Great Lakes Region and the world at large. 
     	 We are truly fortunate that Jerome McDonnell 
agreed to accept the Spirit of St. Benedict Award at our 
next Testimonial Dinner, which will be held after the 
pandemic has ended when it is safe to gather. Through his 
work to promote the protection of the environment, 
Jerome holds true to the rule of St. Benedict and the vow 
of stability, to remain committed to the earth and to be 
good stewards of that which God has given us.
    	 He has an intelligent and pleasant manner about 
him that relates well to everyone. He not only talks the 
talk, but actually walks the walk on a daily basis. His mode 
of transportation is bicycling whenever possible, no matter 
the weather. He has a pretty serious native plant garden 
that he has cultivated for over 20 years, during which he 
has accumulated additional knowledge and lots of prairie 
plants. He has taken up the cause of reducing micro-plas-
tics, by changing his own personal habits and limiting the 
use of anything which comes in disposable plastic contain-
ers, if at all possible.  
     	 After graduating from Northern Illinois Univer-
sity with a degree in Communications, Jerome began his 
career as a volunteer in 1984 at WBEZ, Chicago’s NPR news 
source. With an eye for talent, the station officially hired 
him and over the next ten years put his skills to work, first 

as a producer and later as the executive producer of talk 
programming. In 1994, he became host of one of their 
most popular shows, Worldview, which he broadcasted for 
25 years. 
    	 Throughout his career on the radio, Jerome Mc-
Donnell has often championed the causes of social justice 
and environmental concerns. He believes “broadcasting’s 
highest calling is to bring people together to make a differ-
ence”, and he manages this quite artfully. 
     	 His many years in the business have led him to 
interview people of very diverse fields and beliefs. He has 
conversed with leaders as noteworthy as Jimmy Carter, 
Condoleezza Rice, Kofi Annan, the Dalai Lama, and Rev. Dr. 
Joshtrom Isaac Kureethadam – the coordinator of Ecology 
and Creation at the Vatican Dicastery for Promoting Integral 
Human Development. 
     	 Jerome received a 2019 Studs Terkel Community 
Media Award and is proud of the recognition he’s received 
from community organizations, including the Chicago Fair 
Trade’s Change Maker Award, the CAIR Courage in Journal-
ism Award, and the Excellence in Environmental Reporting 
Award from the Chicago Audubon Society. He’s been recog-
nized by the Kovler Center for the Survivors of Torture, the 
Chicago Religious Leadership Network on Latin America, 
the Women’s Global Education Project, and the Syrian 
American Medical Society. 
	 Through his hosting of Worldview’s long running 
Global Activism segment, he has featured people who’ve 
started health care, education, and community develop-
ment organizations around the globe. The six “Global 
Activism Expos” WBEZ held gave thousands of people an 
opportunity to connect with these social entrepreneurs and 
have had lasting impacts.



	 When asked what started his interest in the envi-
ronment, he spoke of meeting with artist Chapman Kelly, 
who planted his “Wildflower Works” garden in Grant Park 
in 1984. Although some thought it looked like a bunch of 
weeds, the artist explained, “No it isn’t. It’s supporting 
insects, butterflies and birds. It’s alive. It changes with the 
seasons. Different plants are in bloom”. 
     	 When Jerome went over to inspect the installation, 
it moved him. This started his deepening relationship with 
the living world that continues even today. He thought, 
“What relationship do all these plants and animals have 
with each other, with us?” From then on, he realized, “The 
complexity of nature is endless and beautiful.” Throughout 
his work in media, he has tried to help people to 
understand this concept, believing, “The more people are 
in communion with nature, the more likely we are to save it 
and ourselves”.   
     	 After discussions with several people involved in 
native plants and species, he recently decided to visit Illinois 
Beach State Park, a place which he had not seen since he 
was a child. At the time, it was enjoying a full bloom of 
beautiful native flowers, plants and grasses. Months later, 
in January, after some particularly devastating storms, the 
same lovely grounds were flooded and badly damaged. 
While everyone else was doing stories on the property 
damage which occurred, he was researching, with the help 

of others, the damage done to the State Park. He disclosed 
a multi layered story with human actions at the center of all 
of the damage, which changed the entire park. 
     	 Today, Jerome McDonnell takes a very strong 
interest in all environmental issues, but especially those 
in our own backyard, the Great Lakes Region. Having 
interviewed experts and worked with numerous groups 
regarding changing weather patterns and run-off from these 
rains, bio-diversity and the ridding of invasive species, and 
the reduction of micro-plastics in the Great Lakes, Jerome 
is planning on moving in a new direction in the near future, 
focusing on solution-oriented journalism while working on 
independent projects. 
     	 Prior to Covid-19, the Benedictine Sisters of 
Chicago had planned to make this award the beginning 
of a two-year focus on education and effort in helping to 
reduce the climate crisis, through the hosting of additional 
lectures and events with guest speakers. We look forward 
this year to presenting some of the sessions which we had 
planned, online, before presenting the Spirit of St. Benedict 
Award to our most deserving honoree, Jerome McDonnell. 
This will be followed by an additional year of setting our 
environmental plans into action.
     
Please be sure to contact Joanne Spata at 773-764-2413, 
Ext. 233, or jspata@osbchicago.org with any updated email 

address information you may have, so that we can keep you  
  informed of our upcoming lectures, programs and events, as   
 we continue in our information and effort campaign on 
limiting the Global Climate Crisis. 		
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An advocate for the protection of the environment, 
Jerome McDonnell's mode of transporation is 
bicycling whenever possible.

Native plant gardens filled with prairie plants acuumulated 
and tilled for over 20 years by Jerome McDonnell page 10 
above, at left, and on the cover of this magazine.



Join us Virtually for these upcoming events
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Feast of St. Scholastica Mass
Wednesday, February 10, 2021   
In honor of our Alumnae, Donors, Friends and 
Oblates.                             

Dreams and Spirituality
Led by Sister Pat Coughlin, OSB, via Zoom, 
Tuesday mornings Jan. 19 & 26, Feb 2, and 9 
from 10:00 to 11:30 a.m. Limit 12 participants. 
For more info or to register, contact:
Sister Pat Coughlin, OSB, pcoughlin@osbchicago.org

A Deeper Look at Fratelli Tutti in Spite of its 
Title
Led by Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB via Zoom.
3rd Thursday of the month (Feb.-Nov., 2021) 
from 7:00-8:00 p.m. 
For more info or to register, contact:
Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB, 773.764.2413 x248 or   
pcrowley@osbchicago.org

Lectio Divina
Led by Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB via Zoom.
1st Thursday of the month beginning in Feb. 
2021, from 7:00-8:00 p.m. 
For more info or to register, contact:
Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB, 773.764.2413 x248 or   
pcrowley@osbchicago.org

"To Share the Common Table": A Benedictine 
Vision for Living in Times of Division
A presentation by Nicole Sotelo
Sunday, March 7, 2021
3:00 -4:30 p.m.
For more info, contact: Sister Benita Coffey, OSB
773.764.2413 x327
     

Connections and Callings
A virtual evening of discernment during 
Catholic Sisters Week for young  single women 
(18-50).Monday, March 8, 2021, 7-9 p.m.
To learn more, contact:
Sister Belinda Monahan, OSB, 847.859.9887

Earth is "Crammed with Heaven" An Invita-
tion to Dialogue about Laudato Si'
Led by Sister Pat Coughlin, OSB & Sister Mary 
Melady, OSB via Zoom.
Thursday mornings in March and April from 
10:00 to 11:30 a.m.
For more info or to register, contact:
Sister Pat Coughlin, OSB, pcoughlin@osbchicago.org
                                                                                               
World Labyrinth Day
Led by Oblate Dan Raven and Sister Mary 
Melady, OSB. Self-guided & social distanced on 
Saturday May 1, 2021 Noon  - 8 p.m.
To learn more, contact:
Sister Mary Melady, OSB, 773.764.2413 x231

"Listen"-
A Discernment Retreat on Friday, May 21-Sun-
day, May 23, 2021. Young women (18-50) are 
invited for a spring weekend Discernment 
Retreat. To learn more, contact:
Sister Belinda Monahan, OSB, 847.859.9887 
                                                                                                                 
For more information on all of these events and 
spirituality programs and retreats, visit:
www.osbchicago.org/programs

Looking for support on your journey? 
Our Sisters also offer spiritual direc-
tion and counseling. For more information:                                                                     
www.osbchicago.org/directionandcounseling
                                                                         



  Prayer Ministry
We remember you in our daily prayers.

The following represents Memorial and Special Occasion prayer requests from The following represents Memorial and Special Occasion prayer requests from 
July 1, 2020 through November 1, 2020

Memorials
In memory of Prudence Terranova Aiello
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago 
In memory of Madeline M. Albano
Siobhan O’Neill Meluso and Edgar Meluso
In memory of Jacob, Amalia and Irma Arzer
Marie T. Arzer
In memory of Agnes Heffernan Atwood
Mary Graehling
In memory of Anna Bartosiak
Jakub and Anetka Dunajczan
Elizabeth and Monika Slota
In memory of Judith Beaumont
Judith Lee
In memory of Mary Elizabeth Bihler
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Sande D. Bolan
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Michael B. Bolan
In memory of Adam Brzezinski
Geraldine Martin Simon
In memory of Carol Barett Butler
Richard Butler
In memory of Paul and Mary McVane 
Calhoun
Judith Byers
Joan and Leo Marubio
In memory of Pat Callero
Judith Zonsius, OSB
In memory of Sister Amy Campbell, OSB
Marie Cushing
Olen and Kim Kalkus
In memory of Patricia Forgie Carter
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Mary Angela Christien
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Mary Lynn Bower
Nancy Christien-Zidek
In memory of Rosalie Stanton Clary
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Genevieve E. Colleran
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Mary Louise Baldwin and Colleran family
In memory of Marilyn Considine
Robert and Beth Berry
Mary and Richard Cook
Amy DiGregorio
Mary (Terri) Ellis
Laura Hehemann
Ann Miller

Mary Jane and J. Robert Nicholson
Leslie and Erik Obrochta
Kathryn and David Schoenwetter
Julie Spear
Carol Wakeman
In memory of Richard Cullen
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Patricia Malone Darnell
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Barbara Cassidy De Smet
Harry De Smet
In memory of Sister Ann Diettrich, OSB
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Dr. Mike Fagan
Judith Borchers
In memory of the Felician Sisters of Livonia, 
Michigan who lost their lives during
     the Covid-19 Pandemic
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Craig Fujibayashi
Rosalind T. Trejo-Hult
In memory of Patricia Langelund Funk
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Phyllis and Jon Graham
In memory of Bridget Galassini
Jean Dolan
Suzanne and Michael Sullivan
In memory of Florence and Tom Gannon
Patricia Prusa
In memory of Sister Joan Gannon, OSB
Jeanine and Dean Silas
In memory of Mike Gardner
Wayne and Peg Wagner
In memory of Mary Gehl
Sheila Gallagher
In memory of Kathy Geroski
Jill Newberger
In memory of Sister Joyce Gleeson, OSB
Suzanne Walsh
In memory of Marilyn Jean Halvorsen
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Robert Hangartner
Barbara Windsor
In memory of Naned Healy
LuAnne Feik
In memory of Elizabeth J. Heffernan
Mary Atwood Graehling
In memory of Therese E. Heffernan
Mary Graehling
In memory of Kathy Hegarty
Jackie LeSanche

In memory of Karen Heger
Patricia Hartmann
In memory of Graham Neil Heikes
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Shirley Lewandowski Heinzel
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Patricia Hartmann
In memory of Sister Joan Hentges, OSB
Bill and Mary Jo Brewer
In memory of Clifford Thomas Hermanson
Mary Ellen Keenan
In memory of Lorraine Huelsman
Genevieve Delana
In memory of Sheila Hulseman
Paul and Patrice Hulseman
In memory of Charlene Johnstone
Jeff, Kathy, Tom and Patrick Caudill
In memory of Dorothea Jung
Virginia Jung, OSB
Jackie LeSanche
In memory of John Kardasz
Patricia Kardasz
In memory of Shirley Kinnerk
Patricia and Richard (Dick) Hillenbrand
In memory of Rachael Koers
Mardo and John Petrovich
In memory of Barbara Jane Kohn
Melody Allred, Brett Grady and Lori Howes
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Peggy and Stanley Brzezinski
Marilyn Dahlen
Mark and Kelly Giura
Susan and Robert Hack
Annamaria and Bob Iacullo
Roger and Mary McLemore
Stephanie O’Neill
Peggy Lyons Reilly
Mary Sprandel
Warren Thomas Plumbing Co.
In memory of Jeffrey A. Lange
Holly Rumpel
In memory of Loretta A. Langton
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Sister Victoria Marconi, OSB
In memory of Frank Michael Loranger
Kathleen Uedelhofen Loranger
In memory of Franklin D. Loranger
Kathleen Uedelhofen Loranger
In memory of Jean Louis
Ann Fink
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In memory of Sister Mary Martin
Sheila Gallagher
In memory of Alice Mayhew
Margaret O’Brien Steinfels
In memory of Eugene McGuire
Amy and Scott Gilbert
In memory of Mary Catherine McKenna
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Joanne Spata
In memory of Katherine Meeker
Mimi Meeker Wherfel
In memory of Steve Meyer
Judith Borchers
In memory of Daniel Meyers
Mary Ann and Fred Henning
In memory of Thomas Meyers
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Peter Haas and Donna Eddy Haas
In memory of Anna Moll
Helga Ruby
In memory of Philip R. Murtaugh
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Phyllis Naccarato
Wayne and Peg Wagner
In memory of Joseph A. Nemanich
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Connie Newman
Patricia Jersin
In memory of Pamela Yost O’Brill
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of James S. and Helen F. 
O’Connor
Francine O’Connor
In memory of Sister Mary Ann O’Ryan, 
OSB
Marilyn Ballard
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
The Boland family
Judith Borchers
James and Roxanne Borendame
Gail Brandt
Andrea Ciccone
Thomas and Margaret Cunningham
Her many friends from St. Callistus/
Children of Peace
Katherine Gehrke and family
Clareece Gedeist Godt
Suelynn and Phil Hanegraaf
Kathleen Havlick
Charles and Patricia Kelly
Sheila Kelly
Jackie LeSanche
Margaret and Stephen Lombardo
Sheila McGuire
Anne Matz and Susan Rizzato
Marjorie McDevitt

Kathlyn Myers
Siobhan O’Neill Meluso
Rosie O’Neill
Brian and Wanda Pabich
Margaret Pajakowski
Myron (Micky) Resnick
Therese and Michael Reynolds
Linda and Duane Rocheleau
Helen Sieben
Deacon Anthony and Monica Spatafore
Mary Jo and Greg Stegeman
Kristyn and Mike Vaneekeren
In memory of Carol J. Pauly
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Edmund A. Perse
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Mary Gersick Perse
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Peter A. Perse, Jr.
Margaret Cullen
In memory of Margaret Pirman
Mary Pirman
In memory of Eileen Ward Quinlan
Benedictine Sister of Chicago
In memory of George Radacy
Susan Ernst
In memory of Diane Rheingans
Joanne Spata
In memory of Sharon Rodie
Susan Ernst
In memory of Mr. and Mrs. Wilbert Saffell
Bette and Dennis Pasiewicz
In memory of Sister Johnette Sawyer, OSB
Bill and Mary Jo Brewer
Patricia Hamann
Judith Lee
Mickey Smith
Jeanine and Dean Silas
In memory of Sister Ann Sharp, OSB
Joan and John Delisi
In memory of Donald Smith 
Sarah Whelan
In memory of Juliann Kaspari Stanich
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Mimi Meeker Wherfel
In memory of William Stanton
Catherine Ingraffia
In memory of Dan Steppan
Genevieve Delana
In memory of Edward Steppuhn
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Myriah Stinson
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Tom Straulin
Francine O’Connor
In memory of Warren Sundt

Dominic and Margaret Caminiti
In memory of John Swieca
Dominic and Margaret Caminiti
In memory of Sister Joanna Trapp, OSB
Therese Altergott
In memory of Janet Stineman Valterria
Barbara Stineman Murphy
In memory of Valerie Antoinette Varnes
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
In memory of Gretchen Voigt
Mary Eckel
In memory of Marguerite Walny
Holly Rumpel
In memory of Kathleen Walsh
Christopher Deger
In memory of James Ward
Michael J. Hogan
In memory of Maria Whelan
Virginia Jung, OSB
In memory of Kader White
Teresa and Richard Brown
In memory of Tony Windsor
Barbara Windsor
In memory of Sister Miriam Wilson, OSB
Mary Margaret Byrne
In memory of Elsie Wodishek
Robert Wodishek
In memory of Sister Suzanne Zuercher, 
OSB
Valerie Stockmar

Special Occasions
In honor of James Harvey Berger, Patron 
Saint of the Chicagoland mat-makers
Jim Berger
In honor of Sister Benita Coffey, OSB on 
her birthday
Thomas and Sharon Coffey
Madonna Rodgers McCutheon
In honor of Sister Benita Coffey, OSB
Janet Hitzman
In honor of Sister Patricia Crowley, OSB on 
her 60th Jubilee
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“...I remember 
you constantly 
in my prayers.”



Kathleen Alexander
Ann Caron
Richard and Nancy Kunnert
Gladys Paul
In honor of Sister Hilary Halpin, OSB on 
her 60th Jubilee
Kathleen Almaney
In honor of Sister Vivian Ivantic, OSB on 
her 107th birthday
Joan and John Delisi
Bob and Ann Kneesel
Rev. Robert Oldershaw
Mary and Michael Penich, Jr.
In honor of the Jubilarians
Patricia O’Rielly Miller
In honor of Sister Callista Kaley, OSB on 
her 70th Jubilee
Bob and Ann Kneesel
Madonna Rodgers McCutcheon
In honor of Sister Callista Kaley, OSB
Linda Kneesel Barnard
In honor of William Kenter
Leslie Graham and Louis Kenter
In honor of Sister Victoria Marconi, OSB
Steven Vatch
In honor of Joseph Nemanich on his 98th 
birthday +
Vivian Nemanich
In honor of Sister Rita Nowak, OSB
Catherine Nagler
In honor of Kathy Riordan on her birthday
Linda Zienty

     

Prayer Ministry-July 1, 2020 - November 1, 2020


If  you have a loved one that 
you would like the Sisters to 

remember in prayer, 
please share their names with 

us via the envelope 
provided in this newsletter.
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Prayer in the time of  COVID-19
 by Sister Judith Murphy, OSB
	 From just about any perspective, 2020 was an unprecedented year, like 
no other in living memory.
	 For almost the entire year, a confusing pandemic hung like a cloud over 
all of humanity, throughout our entire world.  It baffled us all while we struggled 
to grasp the dimensions of this novel corona virus: its causes; its contagion; ef-
fective treatment; a cure; warranted precautions.
     	 It has impacted all of life as we know it: education at all levels, work, 
family and individual finances, generational relations, social life, health care; 
front line service providers in health care, food stores, public transit; sacramen-
tal life and congregational worship; cultural institutions; the list can go on and 
on.
     	 Here at our monastery, the recommended lockdown in March brought 
us to a situation reminiscent of cloistered life.  A simpler schedule; reduced 
outside activity; even reduction in our schedule of common prayer and worship, 
and meals in common.  And, we have had to deal with our share of COVID’s 
impact of sickness and death.  We’ve had a more stark experience of commu-
nity and for a number of us this has renewed our appreciation of the reality and 
blessings of our life together in this community.
     	 Like many other people in our society and culture, and with the 24/7 
news cycle, we have seen more clearly and had time and opportunity to ponder 
the realities and concerns of our times.  With other Catholic sisters in the LCWR, 
we have been called to pray about the issues at the intersection of racism, mi-
gration, and climate reality.
     	 Benedictine Life can be summed up in the motto: Ora et Labora –Pray 
and Work. We pray for guidance in our prayer: for what shall we pray, about 
what shall we be concerned, how can our prayer lead us to be changed and 
grow in our understanding about issues, and the subsequent response that is 
called forth in us?
     	 We could hear the appropriate connection between COVID-19 and the 
association expressed in the phrase COVID-1619, which recognized that Racism 
in our country began with the arrival of the first ship of enslaved human beings 
brought from Africa.  We also see the connection between the climate realities 
of droughts and stronger, more frequent storms in Central America, resulting in 
peoples’ inability to grow food and their desire to seek life in lands to the north 
where they could perhaps raise their families.  And we see these conditions rep-
licated in other areas of our world.  Our Pope Francis challenges us to support 
life in all these human populations whose livelihoods are challenged.
     	 We have come through an election season that invites us to support 
programs to help address the many challenges on every side.  And the words of 
Archbishop Oscar Romero reverberate:  You cannot do everything; but each of 
us can do something to respond.
     	 Responsible citizenship calls forth our better angels to help us join 
together in participative government and civic works in support of the dignity of 
all persons, and in care for the earth, our common home.  Let us unite in prayer 
and work for our human community and our common home.



Note from the Director of  Development
	 And we begin again. The start of a new year always holds so much promise. Let’s face it, 2020 
was not at all what we expected. How fortunate that we are not alone. God is among us, especially 
during this challenging time. He is here with his healing presence and encouragement. He gives us a 
mission, to be united in love. He has also blessed us with you, our faithful friends and supporters. It is 
through your partnership and encouragement that we are able to continue in our ministry.
    We have always been grateful to have you in our corner, but last year your support has meant even 
more. We deeply appreciate all that you have done and continue to do for us. Yes, 2020 was quite 
a challenge; however, through your prayers you have fortified us. Your many cards, letters, phone 
calls, and the success of our Virtual Reunion have lifted our spirits and often brought back cherished 
memories of gone by decades. Your donations, even in the absence of so many of our special events, 
have enabled us to carry on our ministry, while remaining safe, through the use of PPE. Your embrace of 
our annual Share in The Care appeal has been heartwarming as you continue to help support the aging 
in place of our infirm Sisters, here in our St. Joseph Court Infirmary and the updating of their kitchen. 
Your memorial gifts and moving sentiments in honor of the Sisters, your family, and friends who have 
died, helped to bring us all comfort and peace.  
     Even having experienced all this, we still miss seeing you! Please know until we can tangibly be 
together, we hold you close in our prayers. We are truly grateful that together with you, we serve the 
people of God, in the spirit of the Gospel, as we all strive to make this world a better place.

Wishing you a Blessed 2021!

Gratefully yours,

Joanne Spata, Director of Development
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Message from the Prioress

The following foundations, organizations, and individual donors are listed in alphabetical order. Please see page 31 for a listing of 
those who donated to Uncle Pete’s Ministries.  A “+” cross indicates that the donor passed away this year. Every effort has been 
made to accurately acknowledge our donors’ gifts for the period of July 1, 2019 to June 30, 2020. We apologize for any errors and 
encourage you to call any inaccuracies or omissions to our attention. Thank you!

Foundation Grants

Bernard Heerey Family Foundation
Carol Lavin Bernick Family Foundation
Community Foundation of St. Joseph 
County, Inc.
Howard and Ursula Dubin Foundation
The Edward and Gertrude Gordon 
Family Foundation
Helen Brach Foundation
Polk Brothers Foundation
SOAR! Sister Kathleen Lunsmann, IHM

Businesses

C & C Power, Inc., Will Conrardy
C & S Lighting 
Compass Advocates
Scandia Catering & Delicatessen Corp.
Fortune Restoration
Jewel-Osco Corp.
Lynfred Winery
TDubs Sneaker Shop
Tom Killoran Photography

Estates
Frank J. Jallits
Bernard and Violet Karpinski
Susan Kisielewski
Catherine C. Koller
Arthur A. Malinowski
Jeanmarie K. Sweeney

Organizational Donors
Aetna Foundation
Benedictine Convent of Perpetual 
Adoration

List of  Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2019-June 30, 2020

  
Dear Friends,

  While we are still getting used to the year 2021, many of us shared relief as 2020 ended:  it   
  brought too much illness, threat, and confusion.  We ask for grace and blessings to meet the new 
  year and new challenges with hope and wonder.  We acknowledge also that the old year in-
  cluded blessings for which we are grateful.  Through the daunting realities that have been such a 
  threat in our day to day lives, we are thankful also for the human spirit of generosity, cooperation,
  and care, evidenced in the best responses around us to the many challenges on every side.

  We thank you our friends for all the ways you continue to support us in our works and in our 
  Benedictine community life, through your prayers and generosity in ways financial and other
  wise.  Although our Testimonial Dinner was canceled by COVID, your support nonetheless contin-
  ued strong this year.

  We are grateful for the alumnae of our academies in Colorado and in Chicago, and for the stu-  
  dents and families that we have come to know in parish teaching and work, and for the col-
  leagues who join us in these educational endeavors and other service and works, all of whom 

express continued care for us.  You indeed join in our Benedictine charism of prayer, community, and service where there is need.

The virtual reunions in September brought alums together and gave opportunities to “see” and hear from each other that your lives 
manifest your values as strong, principled women who are taking responsibility and cooperating with others in family, neighborhood, 
and career to build the human family for the common good.  It is gratifying to know you are passing along the life values that have 
been passed along to us in the Benedictine tradition.  We pray daily in thanks for all the blessings we receive from you our benefac-
tors.  May our gracious and loving God bless you and keep you and your loved ones safe and healthy.

Gratefully yours,

Prioress, Sister Judith Murphy, OSB
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				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2019-June 30, 2020
Benedictine Sisters, Benevolent Assoc.
Benedictine Sisters of Duluth
Catholic Theological Union 
Sister Xaveria, OSB
Gracias Fair Trade
Ignatian Spirituality Project
Immaculate Conception Catholic Prep
Loyola University Medical Center, ENT 
Department
MORC Tuesday Track Club  c/o Aaron 
Franzel
Old St. Pat's Women's Spirituality Group 
(Chicago North)
Reba Place Fellowship Church
Rogers Park C.P.D..
Rogers Park Food Coop
The Sealark Captain and Crew
SOAR!  Sister Kathleen Lunsmann, IHM
The Brotherhood of St. Gregory Inc.
St. Jerome Parish
Unity Church Choir - Higher Ground
Unity Church - Spiritual Renewal and 
Education Committee 
Unity Prayer Partners and Chaplains
University. of St. Mary of the Lake

Individual Donors
Lincoln Abbey
Janet Cullen Abowd
Paz Aceron
Diane C. Adler
Patricia and Mark Aijian
Laurena and Rock Aker
Judith Alexander
Seth J. Alexander
Therese Alexander
Stacy Alikakos
Renae Alm
Meghan Alroth
Therese and Thomas Altergott
Caryn Alverdy
Matthew and Maria Ambre
Lisa Anastasia
Jeanne Anderson
Dorothy Andries
Janet and John Andrus
George Anichini
Anonymous
Adora Ansay-Serrano
Peggy Anselmo
Catherine Heyd Antosz
Mary Ann Houlihan Arbuthnot
Mareon Arnold
Patricia Knutson Arocha

Rebecca Artis
Marie T. Arzer
Glorianna Dominguez Atencio
Mary Jo Yunker Atkinson
Marjorie Auer
Thomas Auer
Claudette Austin and David Young
Mark Avery
Janet Aykroid
Maribeth Babler
Pamela J. Babler
Cynthia Bachmann
Margaret Backman-Boettjer
Georgiana Baer
Darlene Bailey
Danuta Bajda
Charlene Balkin
Marilyn Izzo Ballard
Patricia Ballard
Alissa Ballot
Christina Barillas-McEntee
Linda and Greg Barnard
Mary Frances Ekstrom Barney
Gerri Barosso
Sharon and Larry Barr
Rev. James Barrett
Margaret Barron
Jeanne Bartels
Kathleen and Richard Barton
Rita Noesen Battaglia
Kathleen Beaulieu and James Peterson
Mary Anne Beddome
Theresa M. Belec
Katherine Bell
Robert and Sheila Berner, Jr.
Jeanine Belz and John Masters
Nancy Beres
Ronald Berger
Norbert and Virginia Bergmann
Kathleen and Theodore Beth
Paul and Suzanne Betts
Lauren Wolfgram Beuerlein
Stephen Bevans, SVD
Nancy Beyer
Michele and Edward Bianchi
Heidi Bicking
Joan Biebel
Carol Bier-Laning
Maria and Kenneth Binder
Sally Blackburn
Anna and Clifford Blackman
Frances Blake
Diane Blaszczyk
Bertha F. Blattner
Barbara and Thomas Blickhahn

Dr. Petra Blix and Dr. Benjamin Gruber
William and Cheryl Blum
Debbie Bogaert
Scott and Colleen Bohaboy
Barbara Boland
Mary Beth and Michael Boland
Susan Boldt
Carmen Bona
Mary Jo Bona
Katherine Bond
Joanne Bookstein
Judith Borchers
Robert and Beth Borchers
Sharon Bordui
Deborah Borkin
Marilyn Borucki
Christine Bowen
Joseph  Bower
Susan Bowles
Kathleen Bowman
Carol Boyle
Joseph Boznar
Suzanne and William Braasch
John Brady 
Kathleen Brady
Mary Ellen Brady
Mary Clare Brady
Paula Brady
Thomas and Catherine Brady
Lynn Brand
Gail A. Brandt
Sheila Brannen
Sally Noonan Bredemann
Christine Brennan Davis, Christopher 
Davis and Helen Rose Davis
Mary Jo and Bill Brewer
Timothy and Marian Briggs
Barbara and Edward Bright
Paul and Carol Brimstin
Judy and Larry Brod
Jean Broday
Chloe Brodner
Amy Brown
Jennifer Miller Brown
Julie Brown
Teresa and Richard Brown
Wilma and Claude Brown
Nancy P. Bryers and Jean Slifer
Therese Brzezinski
Christella Killean Buchberger
Lillian and James Budzinski
Mary Kay and Kenneth Bueltmann
Liliana Burchell
Dorothy Ellen Burgess
Marilyn Burke
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Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2019-June 30, 2020
Barbara Burns
Audrey Bussone
Dorothy Butcher
Linda S. Butkovich
Richard Butler
Linda Butzen
Judith Berger Byers
Joyce Byron
Robert and Mary Bzik
Amy Giannini Cabrera
Mary Clare Cadieux
Michele Cafferkey Djonlich
Coleen Callahan
Robert and Rita Callero
Dominic and Margaret Caminiti
Ronald and Monica Caminiti
Juliana Campagna
Eileen Campe
Patricia Campion
Rev. Roger J. Caplis
Patricia Caproni
Barbara J. Carlo
Joanne  and Tom Carlson
Cara Carnes
Barbara Carrane
Eileen Carter
Katie Casey
Margaret T. Casey
Maureen Casey
Noreen Casey and Tally Ferguson
Ellen Castille
Kathryn and Jeffrey Caudill
Mary Rose Cavanaugh
Ronald and Karen Celesnik
JoAnn Cepon
Jamie and Paul Chabura
Mary Chamernik
Alice O'Neil Chapman
Kathleen K. and John A. Chapman
Paul and Cathy Chapman
Bud and Betty Chess
Kelly Fleming Chester
Christine Chevlin
Denise Christensen
Elizabeth Christian
Friends and Co-Workers of Renee 
Christensen
Mary Alice Guest Cicchetti
Andrea Ciccone
John and Joyce Cipolla
Joseph and Sally Cipolla
John Cipollone
John Ciprian
Francine and Robert M. Clark
Jean Clark

Brian Clarke and Margaret Feit Clarke
Geoffrey and Maribeth Clemm
Sheila Colleran Clerkin
Kathleen and Dane Cleven
Mary Close
Adriana Ramir Coba
Mary Coban
Edward C. and Mary A. Coffey
John J. and Patricia Coffey
Peter J. Coffey and Molly Cavanaugh
Thomas and Sharon Coffey
Maureen and Kevin Cogan
Edward and Josephine Colbach
Michael and Mary Jane Cole
Suzanne Stepan Coleman
Virginia Collings
Janice E. Collins
Margaret Brennan Collins
Marilyn Collins
Anne Marie Comeau
Margaret Conklin
 Katherine Conlon
Carol Connolly +
Larry and Judi Connolly
Thomas and Kathleen Conrardy
Shaun Considine
John K. and Nicolette Conway
Cynthia and Joseph Cook
Kenneth and Barbara Cooper
Patricia Corcoran
Robert and Elizabeth Cornella
Carolyn M. Corrado
Marilyn Huck Cotteleer
Rev. Daniel P. Coughlin
Denise Coughlin and Ralph Levy
Peggy and Gary Coutre
Patricia Cowhey and George Courtney
John and Mary Coyle
Margaret Crawford
Frances Crean, RSM
Donald H. and Karen L. Cronauer
Vanessa Crouse
Alice F. Crowley
Jeanne Crowley
Joseph P. and Patricia K. Crowley
Mary Crowley
Margaret Farrow Crumley +
Judith and Tom Culcasi
Margaret Cullen
Peggy and Ken Cunniff
Peggy Cunniff
Barbara Cunningham
Edward Cunningham
Mary M. Cunningham
Susan Curry

Marguerite Cusick
Carol Czapar
Mary Dageforde
Kathleen Kilday Daniels
Mary Rohrer Danner
Herta Darley
Marian Weaver Darling
Maxwell Davis and Beth Boosalis Davis
Kathleen Dawson
Harry De Smet
LuAnne Deane
Dolores Deasy
Betty DeCarlo
Christopher Deger
Carol Barnstein DeGraff
Donna Dehnert
Marguerite Delacoma
Bonnie Delahanty
Jennifer Sokol Deless
John and Joan Delisi
Pat A. DeMars
Debra and Michael Dennis
Kathleen Burns Derel
Colleen DesRosiers
Suzanne and Leo Devarenne
Susan DeWald
Maria Diaz
Leslie and D. E. Dickerson
James and Mary Jo DiDomenico
Tom and Florence Dietrich
Annette Dluger
Therese Dokman
Anne Lock Dolan
Jean Dolan
Mary and Henry Dold
John and Barbara Donnelly
Denise Donofrio
Theresa Donoghue 
Kathryn Donoval
Joan Donovan
Sandra Schmidt Doody
Renata Dooley
John Dorgan
Patricia Dinger Dortch
Margaret Dory
Erin and Matthew Doubleday
Colleen Brennan Doucet
Mercedes Downie
 Arlene Doyle
Mary C Doyle
Philip and Kathleen Dramisino
Bernadine Drasler
Marguerite Drasler
Dr. Denis and Barbara Drennan
Howard Dubin
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T hank you for partnering with us in ministry
Jerome and Joan Duffy
Meghan Duffy
Michael Dugan
John and Michelle Dunne
Jacqueline Dupon
Suzanne Dupre
Marie Ho Durkin
Julia McGarrity Dye
James and Kathleen Eaton
Mary Eckel
Linda Edson
Bjorn Eek
Kathleen Egloff
Donald and Jean Ehlert
Robert and Mary Anne Eichhorn
Victoria Eiden
Michael and Rita Eischen
Mary Ellingsen
Collette Elliott
Mary Elliott
Georgianne B. Ellis
Terri Ellis
Scott and Shannon Engelken
Rose Mary Engle
Joan Erjavec
Louis Erjavec
Ray and Patty Erjavec
Susan Ernst
Ulrike Erwin
Mary Hugh Escudero
Zabukovec Family
Joan Gillespie Farrell
Betty Rose Fatur
Sheila Faut
Claudia Feeney
LuAnne Feik
Rosemary Feit
JoAnne and Thomas Festle

Mary Jo Festle
Susan Fichter
Fran and Mike Fiedler
Marilyn C. Fields
Sally Fieth
Ms. Lauren Fifarek
Marsha Figaro
Eleanor Fillipp
Ann Marie Fink
Margaret Fink
Madelaine P Finn
Edward and Carol Finnegan
Patricia Finnegan
Kathleen FioRito
Kathryn Firlit
Eileen and Gordon Fitch
William J. Fitzgerald
Kathryn Fivelson
Kathleen Flaherty
Margaret Flaherty
Geralyn Flanagan
Jack and Mary Ann Flessner
Jeanne Flood
Theresa Flores
Marion Flynn
Coleman Foley
Loretta Fong
Maryanne Forde
Donna Forsberg
Rose Fossler
Cecilia Foster
Angelica Fragoso
Jeanne and Norman Franz
Jeanne E. Frazel
Joan Frazier
Frances and Paul Fredricks
Carrie and Richard Frey
Catherine and George Frey

Tami and Robert Fries
Kim and Joseph Friesl
Joyce and Robert Fucik
Teresa Fucik
Thomas and Melissa Fuechtmann
Kerrie and David Fuller
Jay and Loretta Fuller
Janet Furman
Karen Gagel
Sarah and Marion Gajek
Caryl Ann Galassini
Loretta Gallagher
Maureen Gallagher
Kathleen Gallichio
William and Ellen Galush
Kathleen Galvez
Gayle and James Gambill
Carolyn Gantner
Jessica Garcia
Jeff Gardner
Margaret Garrity and Paul Norden
Monique Paul  Garrity
Patricia Garrity
John and Diana Garvey
Barbara Gauer
Grace and Michael Gaughan
Judith Gauthier
Sandy and Phil Gaynor
Deborah Geavaras
Susana Gegner
C. Griffith Gehrke
Katherine Gehrke
Janet Gengler
Kristine Germar
Joan Patricia Gertie
Thomas and Mary Gibbons
Barbara Gier
Scott and Amy Gilbert



Other ways to Partner with Us in Mission
Pray for the Benedictine Community
Please keep the Sisters, Oblates, Alumnae, and friends in your prayers. Your prayer support helps sustain us!
Become a Monthly Donor
Automatic monthly donations are an easy way to support the Sisters.  To learn more about making donations 
directly from your checking account or credit card, please contact us. 
Matching Gifts
Many employers sponsor matching gift program that match, double, or even triple any charitable contributions 
that their employees make. Consider asking your Human Resources Department.
Donor-Advised Fund DAF
As a registered 501(c)(3) charity, the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago are legally able and truly grateful to accept your 
thoughtful donation through your Donor-Advised Fund.
IRA Charitable Rollover
A deeply appreciated donation and a major tax benefit all in one! If you are 70 ½ plus, you can make a transfer 
directly from your IRA to the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago. This gift will not only save you tax on the donation you 
transfer, but it also counts toward your required minimum distribution.
Appreciated Stock
Your kindness through the donation of Stock will not only help support the Sisters, but may also lower your Capital 
Gains Taxes.
Memorial Gifts
Families may choose to name the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago as their preferred recipient for a memorial tribute, 
instead of flowers. Pre-printed envelopes are available for use at the funeral home. 
Memorial Card
At your request, a lovely card can be sent to the bereaved, expressing your sympathy and notifying them that a 
donation was made in memory of their loved one. 
Celebration or In Honor of Someone Special
A thoughtful gift for the person who has everything; a donation in their honor to the Sisters. Or, you may consider 
stating, “In lieu of gifts, a donation to the Benedictine Sisters of Chicago may be made”. An acknowledgment card 
on your behalf will be sent to the honoree.  
Legacy Society
More than just a legal document, your will is a testament to your life’s work, your values and your beliefs. The 
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago would be honored to be remembered as a part of your legacy.

Of course all donors, deceased loved ones, and honorees will be listed in Sacro-Speco and remembered daily in the 
Sisters’ prayers. 
Questions? Contact Joanne Spata, Director of Development, at 
773-764-2413, ext. 233
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Gail Gill
Hope Gillespie
Vivian Gingras
Martha A. Ginocchio
Mary Ann Ginocchio
Lauren Giometti
Edward and Mary Ann Glach
Agnes Glavich
Lois Gleason
Connie Counts Godfrey
Clareece Godt

Susan Goedke and Christine Woodard 
Barbara Rogers Goepel
Joseph and Marion Goetz
James M. Goff
Jill Goldsmith
Marianela Gonzalez
Homer and Ruth Gonzalez
Anne Gorman
Kathleen Gorrell
Mario and Neny Gotanco
Ruth Takeda Gottner

Father James Grace
Ann Marie Gradishar
Mary Rose Graf
Phyllis Graham
Erica Granchalek
Susan and Gerald Gray
Barbara Green
Gail Green
Joseph B. Green
Mary Jo Green
Barbara Greenwood
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				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2019-June 30, 2020
JoAnn Grenard
Yannick Grenier
Dr. John and Atsuko Griffin
Len Grinstead
Ivette Guarin
Eileen and Michael Guenther
Thea Gunnarson
Evan and April Gutierrez
Olga Gutierrez
Donna Haas
Doris and John Haas
Rev. Robert Haberman
Mary Haffenreffer
Marilyn and John Hagnell
Erica Hall
Lisa Halpin
Tricia Halpin-Paulsen
Beth Hanan
Maureen Hanlon
Judy Hanson
Jane Hardick
James and Kristin Harrington
Mary Ann Harrington
Joan and Mark Harris
Patricia Hartmann
Harriet Harty
Dolores E. Harwas
Vernon and Marge Hattrup
Janet Y. Hayes
Margaret A. Hayes
Mary Hayes
Mary Edith and Thomas Hayes
Nadine Hayes
Anne Haynes
Philip John Hays
Constance Healy
Margaret Heaphy 
Marilee Hegarty
Michael Hegarty and Kristi Arellano
Grace Hehemann
Fr. Robert Heidenreich
Patricia Heidkamp
Alice Heigel
Patricia A. Heineman-Vernon
Elizabeth Heintz
Mary Heinz
Dorothy Heller
Karen Heneghan
Julianne Henington
Betty W. Henneman
Janice Hennessy
Mary Ann and Fred Henning
Margaret and Daniel Henrick
Robert Henry
Margaret Kissane Hernandez

Leroy Herrick +
Linda Herrmann
Rachel and John Heuman
Marilee Reynolds Higgins
Clifford and Kathleen Hill
Patricia and Richard Hillenbrand
Steve and Pam Hillenbrand
Edith and Shari Himelbloom
William and Marietta Hipskind
Janet Hitzman
Wayne and Katherine Hixson
William and Kathryn Hoban
Julie Hock
Tian Hock and Demetria Yu
Barbara Hodapp
Lynn M. Hoffmann
John D. and Mary Ann Hofherr
Chris and Susan Hofstad
Michael J. Hogan
Timothy L. Hogan
Margaret Hogarty 
Margaret Holm
Anita Holmes
Ann Cook Holtz
Beth Holzhauer and Cathy Chuckas
Lynn Hopman
Marilyn Horwitz
 Sarah and Peter Hoskow
A. J. Hotaling, M.D.
Donna Marie Houha
Sylvia Hourihane
Judith Howe
Phil and Virginia Hoyt
Rosanne Hugunin
Thomas Hulseman and Esteban Diaz
Joan Hummel
Frances Hunter
Kathryn Hynds
Matthew Hyser and Sonia Verges-Hyser
Richard and Sandra Ides
Kathleen Palmer Isherwood
William Ivantic
Shirley Iverson
Frances Jackovich
Loretto and Charles James
Kathleen Janessa
Jim and Barbara Jank
Judith Janowiak
Frank Jarc
Lynn Jardine
Mary Jarger
Geri Jarzombek
Helen M. Jascoviak
Teresita and Fernando Jatico
Mary Genevieve Jegen

Kenneth and Margaret Jelonek
Waring Jenkins
Shirley A. Jerew
Patricia Hoyland Jerney
Patricia Doriot Jersin
Mary Patras Jewers
Bruce and Louise Jewett
Kimberly Borchers Jockl
Charlotte Johnson
Cynthia Johnson
Peter and Anne Johnson
Nancy Jones
Judy Joy
Dorothea Jung +
Marguerita Jung and David Lindberg
Mary Jung
Bob Jung
Patricia Justice
Ibis Kaba
Joseph and Mary Ellen Kadleck
Olen and Kim Kalkus
Most Reverend Francis Kane
David Kaplan
Mary Fran and William Karanikolas
Jordan Kardasz
Patricia Kardasz
Eileen Kaser
Carole and Don Kash
Laura Kashul
Carol Kasper
Maureen Kaucher
Karen Kave
Tracy Kaye and John Talian
Denise Kearney
Lucy Keating
Joan Keefe
Barbara Keeley
Mary Ellen Keenan
Raymond and Susan Kehm
Anne Kelly
Deanna Kelly
Joanne and Michael Kelly
Kathleen G. Kelly and Joseph E. Auer
Eileen and Edward Kennedy
Judith Kennedy
Philip and Gaye Kenny
Patricia Kensel-Hammes
William Kenter
Ruth Kesselring
Carol Keyes
Robin M. Keyes
Rita Killean
Marcy Kim
Phyllis A. King
Susan Kisielewski +
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John and Madeline Kiss
Donald J. Klein
Stephanie Klingelsmith
Mary Ann Kloberg
Mary Kloet
Lawrence and Eileen Klonowski
Mary Klug
Helen Knapp
Michael and Marian Kneafsey
Robert and Ann Kneesel
Kilian Knittel
Carol Knoerzer
John Knox and Mary Jean
Kurt Knox
Marilyn Knox
Eileen Koenig
Virginia Koerber
Barbara Kohn
Marilyn and Julius Kolas
Florence Kooi
Sandra Korelc
Philip Kosiba, III and Nancy L. Kosiba
Mary and Casimir Kotowski
Rose and Frank Kottak
Margaret Koucky
Paula Kowalkowski
TerriLynn Kowalski
Margaret M. Kozak
Edward and Laurie Krall
John and Nancy Krall
Kathleen Krieger
Robert and Marian Kritzler
Diane Kroll
Paula Krupka
Maureen Kuhn
Gerry and Gunars Kulans
Richard and Nancy Kunnert
Linda and John Kunzer
Janeen Kupiec
Margaret Kustermann
Kay and John Kyle
Mimi Kyle
Jacqueline Labahn
Nancy Labiak
Kimberly and Robert LaDeur
Mona and Richard Ladner
Joan M. Lakebrink
Dennis LaLiberty
Mary LaLiberty
Karen LaManna
Ann Lamas
Mary Lambert
Rev. Karl Langsdorf
Adela Lassen

Charmain Later
Martha Scholz Lau
Lynn Ann Laughlin
Deanna Lawrence
Gael Deany Laymon
Karen and Bryan LeBlanc
Judith Lee
Richard A. Lee
Roger and Jean Leed
Mary Leemputte
Dan and Margaret A. Leetch
Kathryn LeJeune
Patricia Lenihan-Barbee
Nancy Lennon
Mary Lerps
Jacquelean LeSanche
Thomas Letscher and Sheila Glancy 
Letscher
Catherine and James Liggett
Noel Linden
John and Clara Littau
Marianne Littau and Jean O'Keefe
Mary Jo Roth LoBianco
Ruth G. Lochner
Wayne and Patricia Lofthouse
Noreen Ferrari and Barbara Logue
Judith and Edward Logue, Jr.
Stephen and Margaret Lombardo
Cheryl Longhini
Tucker and Julie Loosbrock
David Lordi
Jeanmarie Lorenz
Laurie Anne Lorig
Jane and John LoSasso
Cheryl and John Love
Guadalupe Loza
Kathryn-Jane Lucero
Ammi Ludwick
Ms. Michele Lugiai
Patricia Lund
Patricia McGann Lundblad
Barbara S. Lynch
Mary Lyons
Colette and Jim MacDonald
Mary E. MacDonald
Maria and Robert MacKenzie
John and Margaret MacNamara
Donna Magnuson
Norene T. Mahoney
Theresa Malinowski
Marilyn Gustafson Mallek
Marcia Mally
James and Judith Maloney
Kathleen Maloney, O.S.B.

Mary and Michael Maloney
Michael T. and Mary T. Maloney
Mike and Mary Maloney
David and Mary Malter
Virginia Malter
Catherine and Anthony Mansell
Richard and Mary Marcheschi
Maureen and Sophia Marcon
Margaret and Frank Mares
Leta Marino
Joseph Marren
Michael Marsden
Elizabeth Marsh
Larry and Mary Jo Martin
Maureen Martin
Patricia Martin
Cynthia Folfas Martinez
Joan and Leo Marubio
Carmen Maso
Marta E Maso
Noreen Kevorkian Masropian
Sara Masterson
Pat Matkov
Sue Conway Matsunaga
Mary Ellen Mattson
Anne Matz
Paul G. Matz
Pauline McCaffrey
Colleen McCague
Margaret and Alan McCall
Richard George and Cynthia McCallister
Megan McCarthy
David and Dorothy McCarty
Virginia McCaskey
Kelly and Kathryn McCormick
Margaret H. and Steven D. McCormick
Matthew McCoy
Catherine Elizabeth McCulloch
John W. McDaniel
Kathleen Minogue McDaniel
Ellen DuShane-McDermott
Marjorie McDevitt
Carol McDonald
Kevin McDonald and Judy Chan
Bridget McGill
Peter McGovern
Patrick and Mary Ellen McGrath
Thomas and Mary Lu McGreal
Sheila Ellen McGuire
Therese McGuire
Evilin McHugh
Jane McHugh
Alexander and Judith McIntosh
Laura McJilton



The St. Joseph Court Infirmary Sisters enjoy their 
newly remodeled kitchen thanks in part to SOAR 
for a grant and to you, our generous donors and 
friends.

Thanks to your prayers, and donations we are 
able to care for our elder Sisters' basic needs in 
the comfort of their community with dignity. 

 We are deeply grateful.

Your Gifts Support 
our Elder Sisters

				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2019-June 30, 2020

Geralyn McKay
Marilyn McKeown
Jim and Annie McLaughlin
Carole and John McMahon
Maureen McNamara
Mike and Andrea McNamara
Linda and Thomas McNeely
James and Eileen McQuillan
Katherine McSpadden
Colleen Medeiros
Josephine Meehan
Patrick Meehan and Julie O'Connor
Tamiye Meehan
Mary E. Meenaghan
Philip and Nancy Mella
Mary Melone
Carla Melton
Margaret Mercer
Patricia and Kenneth Merle
Ann Mertes
Joseph and Geraldine Mesec
Rebecca Messbarger
Ann Metzger
Eileen Meyer
Mary Meyers
Patricia Meyers
Pilar Meyers
Thomas Meyers
Dr. Ernest and Deborah Mhoon, Jr.
Roberta Michaletz
Martin Michonski
Marie Rowena Michuda
Gertrude Miholic
Matthew and Dorothy Miholic

E. L. Mikkelsen
Evelyn Miks
Cecile and James Mikulski
William and Katherine Milleker
Alyce Miller
Ann Miller
Carlotta Miller
Marilyn Miller
Suzanne Miller
Catherine Minnick
Ann Mirtich
Marlene Mitchel
Mary Moloney, SP
John and Mary Ellen Monahan
Carole Monine
Michael and Eileen Moorman
Jamee Moroney
Angela and Reginald Morris
Evie Moschel
Claudette Mostyn
Daymon D. Muehl
Sr. Leocretia Muganda, sTh
Joan and Bob Muir
Kris Mulcahy
Shirley Mulcahy
Susan Mullen
Dolores Mundt
Mary Muno
Ellen Munro
Nicole Murillo
Barbara and Bernard L. Murphy
Gerald and Eleanor Murphy
Mary Lou and David Murphy
Ann Murray

Kathleen and Robert Murray
Marilyn and Paul Murray
James and Regina Murray
Helen Murtaugh
Timothy J. and Janet F. Murtaugh
Ellyn Zunker Musser
Patricia and Michael Musto
Marie D. Mutz
Kathlyn Myers
Mary Jo Nadeau
Mary Nahser
Eleanor Nangle
A. Maria Nanos
Carolyn Nash
Genevieve Natividad
Brenda Nelson
William Nemanich
Rita and Ronald Nemchausky
Jessica Neria
George and Jane Neuhaus
Fritz and Helga Neukam
Jill Newberger
Katherine Newton
Mimi Newton
Patricia Nick
Jean Nickle
Mary Jean Niemi
Barbara and John Niesel
Barbara Nohr
Margaret Nolan
Nancy Nolan Ouska
Mary Noonan
Bonnie and Kenneth Nordstrom
Mary Nowesnick
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Sue Nugent
Yukiko Nyhan
Margaret Kane O'Brien
Terrence and Julie O'Brien
Margaret O'Brien Steinfels and Peter 
Steinfels
Anna Marie Ocasio
Joan O'Connell
Mary O'Connell
John and Susan O'Connell, Jr.
Catherine O'Connell-Cahill and Michael 
Cahill
Cynthia Newlin O'Connor
Francine O'Connor
Maryalice O'Connor
Charlotte O'Donnell
Joseph O'Donnell
Marilyn Oetringer
Kelly O'Grady
Kathleen O'Kane
John and Angela Oldershaw
Rev. Robert H. Oldershaw
Ann and William Oliveri
Martha and David Olivier
Paul  and Jane Olson
Jill O'Malley
Andrew Ondo and Karen Price
Susan and J. Ward O'Neill
Siobhan O'Neill Meluso and Edgar 
Andres Meluso
Caroline Ong, RSM
Judith A. Ordonez
Russel Orona
John and Kathleen O'Ryan
Kevin and Jean O'Ryan
Michael and Patsy O'Ryan
Irene O'Shaughnessy
Edward and Maryjo Osowski
Glen Ostdiek
Margaret Otto
Roxanne and John Owens
Brian and Wanda Pabich
Margaret Pajakowski
Rosemary Palicki
Steve and Francine Palm
Martha Pardue
Margaret and John Parke
Patricia O'Connor Parker
Shirlee and Raymond S. Pasko
Robert and Debra Pasteris
Carol F. Patzin
Mary Paul
Sigrid Nelson Pauli
Joanne Paulson

Cynthia and Benny Payne
Juliane and John Pearson
Frances and John Pelrine, Jr.
Michael and Mary Penich
Mafalda and James Pennington
Barbara Clesen Pepoon
Mary Elizabeth Perez
Charles and Ursula Perko
Robert and Linda Perrie
Kurt and Anna Marie Perse
Kathleen and James Peterson
Maria Peterson
John and Mardo Petrovich
Jan Pflugfelder
Jenny Pickering
Linda Pickering
Rachelle Pierre-Lott
John J. and Sandra S. Pikarski
Mary Anne Pikrone
Elizabeth and John Pinter
Margaret Pirman
Mary Pirman
Lynn Pono
Brigid Pope
Marijo and Michael J. Pope
Sara Pope-Davis and Donald Davis
Joann B. Poplar
Arlene and Richard Porter
Gayle K. Porter
Jasmin Powell
Mary Ellen Primeau
Judy Prista and Mark Geraci
Catherine Golden Pritscher
Judith Promen
Patricia Pruitt
Patricia Prusa
Richard and Joan Pucin
Cynthia Pullin
Chi Quach
Vicki Quade
Vicki Quade/Nuns 4 Fun
Barbara Quaintance and David Peterson
Clarissa Quinlan
Mary Agnes Steidele Quinlan
Jacqueline Quinn
Mary Anne Quinn
John and Mary Ellen Quinn
Maureen Lenahan Quinn
Michael Quinn
Emily Rademacher
Kathleen Tryba Rader
Lucille Radzicki
Annette Heinz Rafferty
Margaret Phillips Ramir

Susan Ruh Rapp
Elizabeth Rappe
Michael and Michelle Rastatter
Katie and Kurt Rathslag
Jeanne Rattenbury
Daniel J. Raven and Wencke Braathen
Sylvia Rdzak
James and Mary Ann Rechtien
Patricia Reding
Rev. Juan Reed
Kathy Statz Rees
Dorothy Lenihan Reichmann
Renate Reichs
Nancy Reiffel
Mary Reilly
Susan and Thomas Reilly
Agnes Reininger
Mary Kay Farrell Reis
Virginia Reisner
Judith and Steven V. Remington
Patricia and Angelo Renguso
Alicia and Myron Resnick
Jeff and Susan Reuscher
Michael and Kathleen Reuscher
Stephen Reuscher
Jennifer and Roman Reyes
Patricia Jo and Jose Reyes
Michael and Therese Reynolds
Jerry Rhea
Helen K. Rhodes
Joseph L. Rhodes
Judith Rice
Fred and Anne Richter
Jim Richter
Charles and Elaine Richtfort
Daniel and Diane Riesen
Catherine and Harry Riley
Diane and James Riley
Madeline Ringley
Kathleen and William Riordan
Patricia Riordan
Steve and Deanne Riportella
Nancy Lynne Rivas
Lori Rivet
Anthony Rizzato
Rosa Rizzato and Lee Goldfine
Rosarina Rizzato
Susan Rizzato
John Robida
Harold and Carol Robinson
Katherine Robinson
Sonia T. Rodenas
Pamela Rodgers Dauth
Madonna Rodgers McCutcheon
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Allan and Victoria Rodrigues
Sue and Mark Roeser
Stephen M. Rohar
Ann Wright Ronquillo
Daniel and Heidi Rooney
Joanne and Patrick Rooney
William and Audrey Rooney
Dorothy Rosch
Annette Jagor Rosenquist
Richard and Connie Rosler
Ross Family
Marie and Bruno Roti
Barbara and George Rourke
Anna Vucicevic Rozenich
Helga Ruby
Nancy and Walter Rudge
Patricia Rudolph
Paul Rupke and Debra A. Kleban
Mary Ann Rushing
Gregory and Heather Rusk
Jean Hellman Ryan
Joanne T. Ryan
Margery Rauwolf Ryan
Mary Ryder-Marsden
Renee and Roberta Rysztogi
Phil Rzewnicki
Florence Sabia
Patricia Sacco
William and Aleksandra Sacco
Patricia Malloy Sagan
Colleen Kirby Sammon
Smitha Samuel
Eileen and Alan Samuelson
Ellen Samuelson
Mary McCann Sanchez
Clare J. Sanchez
Frank Sanoica
Tonia and Paul Santangelo
Carol Santarelli

Janet Sarsha
Frank and Gerianne Savage
Mary Ann and Robert Savard
John Sawyer
Julie and Robert Sawyer
Carol Rozek Scanlan
Barbara and Andrew Scelsi, Jr.
Mary Beth Kelly Schaedel
Susan Schauwecker
 Anne Scheetz
Nancy and John Scheid
Daniel and Marianne Schermerhorn
John Schermerhorn
Margaret A. Schermerhorn
Michael Schermerhorn
Patricia Schermerhorn
Richard and Patricia Schermerhorn
Steven G. Schermerhorn
Mary Schill
Mathias Schill
Mary Schiltz
Nicole Schoen
Joan Schommer
Sharon Schorsch
Margaret Schramm
Edward and Amy Schreiner
Kathleen Kwiecinski Schroeder
Mary Beth Schulien 
Ellen Minogue Schuller
Aline and Edward Schultz
Ann Schultz
Sheila Hogan Schultz
Leona Kenders Schulze
Anna Marie Seale Schwartz
Joan and Michael Schwarzbeck
Kathleen V. Schwegel
Richard Schwegel and Suzanne Santos
Christine Schweihs-DeFoe
Jennifer and Terry J. Schweizer

Robert J. Schwendau
Aileen Bergen Scommegna
Mary Sebahar
Patricia and John Sebahar
Susan and John Sedgeley
Mary Beth and Keith Self
Matthew F. Setnicar
Martha Coghlan Shanahan
James  and Arlene Sharp
Thomas Sharp
Patricia L. Shaw
Adela Mikucki Shay
Tim Sheehan
Jennifer O'Reilly Shelley
Dr. Kirk and Mrs. Nadine J. Shepard
Leo and Olive Sheridan
Thomas and Mary Jo Sheridan
Robert and Katherine Sherman
Colleen Reppen Shiel
Tracy Shields-O'Reilly and James O'Reilly
Helen E. Sieben
Jeannie M. and Dean N. Silas
The Simms Family Foundation
Eileen Morrison Simoes
Carol Nolan Simon
Jacqueline L. Simon
Raymond and Mary Simon
Wendy Sin
Richard P. Singler
Carol Bufe Sink
Bernard Sir
Djonggi and Jean Situmeang
Edward and Alice Skerjanec
John Slater
Helen M. Slattery
Patti Boldt Smietana
E. Douglas Smith and Barbara Sue Smith
Sister Jane Smith, O.S.B.
Joseph and Mary Jayne Smith

Revenues and G
ains 

E
xpenses and Losses 
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Anonymous
Isabelle Atz
Ronald Auer
Mary Bauer

Judith Beaumont
John and Margaret Beck

Bertha E. Bishop
Patricia Ann Born

John M. Brost Winifred Brost
Catherine T. Cashman

Frances Cashman
Rev. Edward N. Coffey
Rev. Thomas P. Conley
Pat and Patty Crowley

Catherine Cuny
Marguerite Cuny
William M. Dejak

Norma Dietrich
Joseph and Pearl Drowinski

Frank A. Fatur
Wayne J. Fickinger

Betty Finucane        
Loretta Garrett
Robert Garrett                                   
Kathleen Gietl

Ellen E. Gleeson
Gina Glick

Corinne Habel
Grace Hajicek

Andrea Hammann
Patricia Hanson
Emily Hartman

Margaret Helser
Mary Jane Heyl

Joanne Hopkinson
Elsie Hulse

Patricia L. Ignacio

Herbert Jiranek
Mary V. Kastelic

Anna Knox
Rose R. Krcmarik
Joan Langhenry

Dorothy M. Lescher
Angela H. Loritz

Msgr. Francis Maniola
Margaret Mann

Hattie Martin
Gertrude E. McArdle

Edwin & Janis McNamara
Albin Miks

Helen Moore
Hermine Neubauer

Robert J. Novak
Irene Nowak

Mary Grom Petrovic
Dorothy Piotrowicz

Lorraine V. Provenzano
Rev. Albert Puhl

Patricia Redmond
J. Phillip Reichmann

Margaret Mary Reinert
John Rohar
Peter Rohar

Mary Alyce Sasso
Jane Sharp

Lillian L. Smith
Jeanne Marie Spanknebell

Geraldine A. Spatz
Florence Gunnarson Spraker

Elsie Stupar
Anne Clare Wrenn
Barbara Wunsch

Joseph Zorc

More than a legal document, your will is a testament to your life’s work, your values, 
and your beliefs. The Benedictine Sisters of Chicago would be honored to be 

remembered as part of your legacy. 
Contact Joanne Spata at 773.764.2413 x233 to learn more.

Larry D. and Marianne Smith
Maureen Smith
Michele Smith
Mickey Smith
Philip Smith
Thomas and Gladys Smith
Mary and Charles Smoot
Colleen M.Smyrniotis
Michael Solazzo
Nicole Sotelo
Mary Sotir
Joanne Spata
Dominick and Ida Spatafora
Mary M. Scanlan Specht
Wilma and Jerome Spellman
LaDonna Spencer
Patricia Glunz Spencer
Donald Sprague
Kenneth M. Spychala and Sheila M. 
Finnegan
James Stankiewicz M.D. and Joanne 
M. Stankiewicz
Xochitl Shinnick Stankiewicz
Martin and Jeanne Stanton
Martin F. and Jennifer L. Stanton
Kathleen Starcevich
Lawrence R Stasica
Maureen Kelly Stauffer
 Mary Lucy Stearns
Elvira Steele
Michele Steele
Mary Jo and Greg Stegeman
Kelly Steinhauer
Marietta Nolan Stevens
Valerie Stockmar
Elaine and Thomas Stockwell
Isabella Szymanski Stralka
Marilyn and Albert Stratz
Terrance and Linda Strauch
Mary C. Stretch
Stephen and Angelle Stuart
Jorge Suarez
Heather Subovitz
Celeste L. Sullivan
Helen Brausch Sullivan
James and Ruth Sullivan
Margaret and Michael Sullivan
Maurice Wieland Sullivan
Suzanne and Michael Sullivan
Michael Surdyk
David C. Sutor
Steven and Gwenn Suvada
Sheilya Hackett-Swan and Peter Swan
Gail Swanson
Kathryn Murray Swanson

Frank J. Jallits
Bernard and Violet Karpinski

Susan Kisielewski

Catherine C. Koller
Arthur A. Malinowski

Jeanmarie K. Sweeney

Benedictine 
Legacy Society

 The following benefactors remembered the Benedictine Sisters in their wills or trusts for 
which bequests or gifts were made during the 2019-2020 fiscal year.



				         Donors, Fiscal Year July 1, 2019-June 30, 2020
Katrina Swanson
Rosanne Swanson
Jean Mann Sweeney
Jeanmarie K. Sweeney
Ken Szarnych
Julie Szimon
Rita Nemeth Szopinski
Lourdes  and Romeo Taan
Virginia Taylor
Harold and Audrey Tellefsen
Katherine M. Temple
Marilyn Tercek
John Terry
Terese Terry +
Rita and James Testin
Diana Peterson Thal
Jo Ellen Thiel
Carol Thompson
Michele Thompson 
Peggy Thompson
Monica Thoms 
Paula Tiller
Elizabeth Timmins
Nancy Mahoney Timmreck
Cathleen Tite
Ronald L Toebaas
Nancy Tomz
Jill Toomey
Sheila O'Carroll Toomey
Denise Torrey
Janice Panucci Town
Kim My Tran and Ngoc Hoang
Terry Trapp
Kathleen Farrell Travers
Patricia and Edward Trio
John and Rita Troccoli
Mary Joan Kilgen Truesdell
Milton and Margaret Trujillo
Mary Needham Turek
Maria Ule
Timothy and Elizabeth Uligian
Rudolph and Theresa Unger
Patricia Urbanus and Joseph Dunne
William and Judith Uruba
Donna J. Van Swol
Katie Vandehey
Mary and James Vandendorpe
Maureen O'Brien Varallo
Steven Vatch, Jr.
Maryann Vazquez
Michele Versaci
Mary Jo Victor
Ruth Vincent
Eugene and Katharin Vix
Joanne Von Alroth

Urban and Carol von Wahlde
Charles and Margaret Wade
Margaret and Wayne Wagner
Jeffrey and Nancy Wagner
Kathryn Waitzman
Christine Walker-Tosh
Barbara Wall-Magee
Maureen Walsh
Suzanne Walsh
Jennifer K. Walter
Sharon P. Wang
Ellen Ward
Lee and Lisa Warren
Douglas Wasmund
Deborah Watassek
Alice and Richard Watkins
Mary A. Watson
Carol Weber
Jean Weber
Joan and Thomas Weber
Shirley Krieter Weber
Suzanne Weber
Patty McKitterick Wedge
James and Jean Welter
Jean M. Wenger
Marian Wetterling
Bonnie White
Diane Fitzgerald Wieckowski
Susan Wiemer
Jerri Wilkerson
Iva Williams
Mary Willis
Mary Jo Wiltgen
Jennifer and Brian Winberry
Barbara Hangartner Windsor
Don C. Winslow
Richard and Sylvia Wirtanen
Ellen and William Wirth
Dianne Wisniewski
Judith and Kenneth Witcher
Elsie Wodishek +
Robert Wodishek
Mary Clare Brennwald Wolf
Rick Wolfgram
Valerie Wolfgram
Maryann Bresnahan Wolowiec
Marie Borelli Woodruff
George and Joan Wray
John L. Wren
Catherine G. Wrenn
Michael P. Wrenn
Michael Joseph Wrenn
Kristina Wroblewski
Mary Kay Wulff
Dawn McKee Wyman

Elizabeth Wyman
Kathleen Wyszkowski
Mary Anne Young
Laureen M. and Karl J. Youtsey
Benita L. Zarling
Teresita Maso Zdunek
Marianne Zelewsky
Mary Ann and Edward Zemla
Kate Zilla
Robert and Shirley Zimmer
Patricia Zirbel
Edward and Elizabeth Zonsius, Jr.
Mary and Michael Zonsius
David and Claudia Zuercher
Joseph C. and Julie Zuercher
Gina Zuercher-Lull and John Lull
Catherine Kovac Zwaska

Uncle Pete Ministries 
Donors

John and Elizabeth Anderluh Jr.
Anonymous
Arbor Products
B. Franklin Elementary PTA
Sheree Baccay
Greg and Julia Baker
Judith Bartels
Michelle Baum
Benedictine Sisters of Chicago
Mark Berger
Elaine Bolin
Barbara Bridges
Gwen and James Brooks
Linda and Kevin Buggy
Daniel and Linda Burke
Tamara and Rob Burke
James Callero
Jeffrey Cardella
David Carrabotta
Joan Cavanaugh
Susan Clifford
Joan and John Condon III
Eileen Cortese
Carol Daum
Sonja Daum
Deborah Dexter
Rita and Kevin Doherty
Mike and Denise Dowling
Jerome and Joan Duffy
Paulette Dugan
Christine Dworak
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Eugene Field School PTO
Maryann Fabbri
Jane Fahrner
Richard and Rochelle Fallon
Lynne and Richard Farmer
Joseph E. and Victoria M. Faulisi
Linda Feldheim
Fern Funk
Timothy Galassini
Katherine Gaughan McGarry
Kenneth and Mary Gehrling
Robert Geisheker
Bonnie Gilbert
Girl Scouts of Greater Chicago and NW 
Indiana, Troup 45866
Girl Scouts of Greater Chicago and NW 
Indiana, Troop 45597
Greg Jareczek 
Greg Jareczek Ins. Agcy. Inc.
Lori and James Grier III
Mary and Joseph Gross
Joann Haerr
Jennifer Haworth
William Hickey
Hunger Resource
Catherine Ingraffia
Steven Johnson and Cynthia Daum
Thomas and Nancy Jones
James and Cecilia Klein
Marie and Eugene Kloss
Jodi Koslow Martin
Debra Koziarz
Joseph Kreisel
Michael Krippinger Family
Margherite Lamancusa
Stephen Latreille
Marybeth Anne Majerus
Richard and Mary Marcheschi
Carol and Jeffrey Martini
Thomas and Marni Mastri
Paul Meyer and Beth Alison Spencer
Sarah and Eric Montgomery
Marilyn Mueller
Ruth Mueller
Brian J. Murphy
Carolyn Louise Murphy
Charlotte Murphy
Loretta Namovic
Stephen and Nancy Neff
Susanne Novak
George and Mary Jo Olen
Margaret Pajakowski

The Benedictine 
Sisters of  Chicago 

invite you to rejoice 
with them
in prayer

70th Jubilee of  
Profession

Sister Benita Coffey, OSB

Sister Mary Frances 
Schermerhorn, OSB

Rosemary Palicki
Steve and Francine Palm
Diana and James Palmer
Lorrie Parenti
Beth Polich
Prospect Heights Police Association
Margaret Rank and Charles Pembleton
Kevin Dwyer Roosevelt Elementary High 
School
Sam and Deborah Rudman
Sarah Santana
Rosemary Satinover
Barbara and Andrew Scelsi, Jr.
Elaine Scheffler
Matthew and Christine Schmeltz
Angela and Michael Schoose
Patricia Senerchia
Bernard Sir
Brian and Nadine Sir
Amy and Stephen Skoronski
Anne and Robert Skoronski
Dennis and Beth Smith
Donald Smith
Joan Smith
Joseph and Mary Jayne Smith
Kyle Smith
Edward and Rosemary Smith
Rev. Michael Solazzo
Catherine Spadoni
St. Vincent de Paul Society St. Zachary 
Church
Martin and Jeanne Stanton
Martin F. and Jennifer L. Stanton
Mary Starsiak
Diane and Larry Steinert
Pamela Stinar
Mary Sullivan
Sue Szymczak
Barbara and Gerald Tax
Matt Doubleday TDubs Sneaker Shop
Carol Tumberger
John and Teresa Tyndall
Mary Lou and John Waechter
Jane and John Wiedemann
Thomas Wiedemann and Jacqueline Lew
Ellen and William Wirth
Barbara Zonsius

                 Summer 2021
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Thank you for partnering 
with us in our 

mission to promote 
Benedictine spirituality 

and action in our 
church and world. 

Thank you
We are grateful to our local City of  
Chicago Alderwoman, Maria Hadden, 
and her staff, especially Torrence 
Gardner, for providing much needed 
guidance and resources in obtaining 
COVID-19 tests during the height of  
the pandemic Spring 2019. The 49th 
Ward office connected us with Heartland 
Health Centers and Dr. Laurie Carrier 
personally coordinated coronavirus test 
appointments for all of  the Benedictine 
Sisters of  Chicago as well as the 
Monastery staff. 
Thank you!
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